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Hello Quilters! 

Summer is gone and we are on our way on to the busy pursuits of fall.  
Valley of the Mist Quilters Guild has much going on in the coming months.   
 

September is our anniversary month and our meeting will be all about the 
party!  Plus, all of our regular meeting sidebars will be back…door prizes, 
merchandise table, block of the month, charm squares, library, monthly 
mini, philanthropy and show and tell…lots to see and do. Our challenge 
quilts will be on display and you’ll be voting for the winners.  We will also 
have our annual dessert contest (yum).  Marlene has some great prizes 
for the winners so get ready for the competition.   
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President’s News 

MEN WANTED!!! 

 

We will need men to help hang ropes throughout Old 
Town on Friday, Oct 2 starting at 5:00 p.m. or as soon as 
they can get there.  Please rally those husbands, sons and 
grandsons.  The high school students can earn community 
service hours for this, too.  We are usually finished by 7:00 
- 7:30 p.m.  

 

Continued from First Page... 

 

October is our 17th Annual Outdoor Quilt Show.  Gail Ledbetter, Ellen French and the quilt show 
committee are working hard to make this year the best show ever and they need participation from 
all of us.  We’ve had many changes and trials regarding the show this year, but this hardworking 
team has risen to every challenge.  I am so looking forward to that first Saturday in October…to 
me, there is nothing as sweet as seeing all of our beautiful quilts with their magnificent colors and 
patterns waving in the Temecula breeze as they decorate Old Town. I’m hanging four and chal-
lenge you all to match or exceed me.  We’ve withnessed so many beautiful quilts in our show and 
tells this year and it would be a shame not to share them with the visitors who come from far and 
near to see them on quilt show day.  Quilt fairies we’re calling for you to come! 

 

Off now to out the finishing touches on my challenge quilt and looking forward to seeing all of 
yours. 

 

All my best, 

 

Shirley 
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2014 Quilt Show 

REQUEST FOR ASSISTANCE Quilt Show News 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It's only a few short weeks until October 3 and our 17th annual Old Town Temecula Quilt Show and 
we need more quilts to display.  Please mail your display forms to Gail Ledbetter or bring them to 
the September general meeting.  We welcome each and every quilt; they will all look beautiful 
hanging in Old Town.  I will start assigning the spaces to hang your quilts after the Sept meeting 
and will notify you by email or phone of your space.  I will try to give you the space you requested 
but it can't always be done.  Please have your quilts up no later than 10:00 am and leave them up 
until 4:00 pm.  If possible take down the ropes in your area and return them to me at the October 
meeting.  If you can't get them down we will go through town and gather the ropes left behind.  
There will be volunteers from the Kiwanis club roaming through town providing some security for 
us this year. 
 
If possible, please wear aprons, blue pants or skirts and white tops and your name tags so people 
will know who to ask directions and questions of.  This is a suggestion, not a requirement.  When 
hanging your quilts please be careful not to block doorways or walkways.  There will be clothes 
pins and skirt hangers to hang your quilts with at the auction site in the theater courtyard and at 
the North-West corner of 6th Street and Old Town Front Street, in front of the Gardeners Cottage. 
 
Patricia Ogden will be circulating with the volunteer signup sheet at the September meeting.  I will 
remind you of your volunteer job by email or phone. 
 
Small and Large auction quilts are due at the September meeting with their completed forms at-
tached with a safety pin to the right lower corner of the quilt.  The large quilts should be folded 
right side out with the form on the top. 
 
Continued Page 4 
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The quilt walk starts on the 19th of September so all participants should have their quilts in the 
shops a day or two before then.  I will also send out a reminder regarding it. 
 
If you have postcards you are not going to be able to distribute please bring them to the Septem-
ber meeting and put them on the information table.  I will try to make sure we use them all. 
 
All Quilt Show forms are on the guild website and attached to this newsletter.  
 
Thank you all for your help and support! 
 
Gail Ledbetter    951 312 4927   gailledbetter@hotmail.com    

32173 Jubilee Rd  Winchester, CA 92596  

Show and Tell 

We are excited when a lot of members bring their quilts to Show and Tell. Remember that we are 
all levels of quilters and every quilt can be an inspiration to someone. 
 

Please come to our table and sign the quilt name/description and your name into our register. Then 
sign a ticket for each quilt and place it in the jar. In November we will have a drawing for the gift 
boxes we are preparing.  
 

We have tables in the back where we would like you to lay out your quilts so all can see them be-
fore the meeting and at break. 
Last month we were unable to have Show and Tell, so please bring back your quilts if you are able.  
 

Thanks for all your support, 
Dot Demmin and Linda Duhe      951-461-2443      
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REQUEST FOR ASSISTANCE Workshops 

 

For more information contact Marlene Oaks at  

sewingatlightspeed@yahoo.com   
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I have great news for all of you who have made pillowcases for the veterans’ holiday party. We are 
very close to our target number of 140 pillowcases.   A big thank you to Norma Enfield and her 
magic sewing elfs who donated 70 pillowcases!    

 
I would like to thank all of you who brought in personal items for our veterans. 

I recently contacted US Vets and was told that they have enough toiletries.  This is a list of what 
they really need now:  
 
. Brooms 
. Mops  
. Silverware (in good condition) 
. Cleaning Supplies 
. Bleach 
. Ajax 
. Toilet Paper 
. Towels 
. Paper Plates 
. Paper Napkins 
. Pillows 
  
If you have any extra items laying around, please bring them in! 
  
For more information on US Vets please contact Eddie Estrada, Executive Director at 951-999-
9120 or visit www.usvetsinc.org 
 
 
Lynn Korito 

US Vets Update 

 

This month’s Philanthropy sew-in is Saturday, September 26th at the Heritage Mobile Home Park 
clubhouse.  
 
Come for a fun day with friends.  Hope you  
can make it! 
 

 

Diana L. White  

Philanthropy 

tel:951-999-9120
tel:951-999-9120
http://www.usvetsinc.org/
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Philathropy Sew-In 

Opportunity Quilt 

 

LAST CHANCE. The September meeting is your last chance 

to get your opportunity quilt ticket stubs in along with the 

$20.00.  Actually, the winning ticket won’t be drawn until 

the end of the large quilt auction on October 3rd at the 

quilt show.  However, we all have one or more jobs to do 

at the quilt show, so don’t count on getting your ticket 

stubs in to the drawing at the last minute.  Bring the tickets 

and money to the September guild meeting.  If you are un-

able to attend the meeting you can send the ticket stubs 

and a check to me.  Good luck to everyone on winning the 

quilt.  

Gloria Bachmann 

Annual August Philanthropy Sew-In 
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Block of the Month 
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2015 CHALLENGES—GOOD LUCK EVERYONE! 
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Charm Squares 

 

Reminder  -  Don’t forget your September charm squares of Oriental fabric!  To participate in 

October Charm Squares, see Diana Short to sign up  -  you must sign up in advance 

to participate.   

 

For more information CALL Diana Short 805-312-5303   

tel:805-312-5303
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Pet Beds 

PET BED INSTRUCTIONS ( or: How to make a pup or kitty smile) 
 
Hello All!  
 
Greetings from Tawnya O’Herron  and Maureen Nelson. 

We are the “ pet bed people”.  We make and collect pet beds from our members and distribute 
them to various rescue groups and to some of the local shelters.  Some of the shelters have de-
clined our generosity due to several factors.  In the past, the beds have torn open, and clogged 
plumbing, or posed a threat of  abdominal issues with dogs mistaking them for a T-Bone!  (If you 
have ever seen a dog rip open and chew up a toy, I am sure that you can understand their con-
cerns.)  Another concern was that they were hard to wash.  The weight of some of the beds when 
wet was not washer friendly. 

 
With that in mind, and after talking with a rescue group, we came up with the current methods, 
that satisfies both the “dogs” and their temporary caretakers! 
 
Recently, we received a request for instructions on how to make a pet bed or crate mat.  What we 
do is really quite simple, and here are 2 ways to make them. 

 

The First Way 

 

1) Take all leftover batting strips , squares, and quickly zig zag them together to form larger pieces.  
It doesn’t matter if they overlap as it really is just the stuffing and will be quilted.  (I have some-
times placed odd size pieces on a piece of muslin and just sewed across to hold them together.  It 
doesn’t have to be perfect as it will all be quilted in the end and will hold together nicely.)  The 
more layers the better.  
 
2) Cut 2 pieces of fabric to the desired cat bed or dog bed size. That can be ANY size, as cats and 
dogs vary in size from small to large.  Use whatever you have for the beds, or we have donation 
fabric available at the meetings. 
 
3)  Measure or lay the fabric on the batting that you have pieced together and cut 2 pieces of the 
batting about ¼ to ½ inch smaller than the bed fabric around the sides and bottom, and 1 to 2 
inches shorter on the top where it will fold over later to close. 
 
4) Next sew the bed fabric right sides together on 3 sides (pillow case style).   Gently put the bat-
ting inside the bed, pushing it into the corners and working the batting to lay flat.  You can press it, 
if you wish.  
 

Continued page 13 

 



Pet Beds 

 

5)  Now you can quilt lines up and down the bed and across.  How far apart you quilt is up to you, 
and the size of the bed.  Fold over the open ends and sew down.  Done! 
 

 

The Second Way 

 
1)  The second way is much the same, except the batting is cut about the same size as the bed 
fabric on the 2 sides and bottom, and 1-2 inches shorter on the top where it folds over later. 
 
2)  Lay the bed fabric right sides together, and lay the 2 cut pieces of batting on top of the fabric. 
(It will be on the wrong side of the top piece of fabric.) 
 
3)  Sew up the sides and the bottom catching the batting in the seams. 
 
4) Turn right side out, and the batting is already intact, 
 
5) Quilt with lines or even practice your feathers and fold over the top and sew it closed! 
 
Also, you can use old towels, and blankets for batting layers.  They all work. I even took some old 
pillows that I was going to toss and turned them into a thicker bed.  I put them into corduroy fabric 
and put Velcro on the ends.  That made the cover washable like the other beds.  
 
I hope this helps anyone who has been “dying to make a dog bed”, but not sure how to pro-
ceed.  We appreciate all of you who help us regularly, and take the time to make up these beds & 
mats.   
 
One of the rescue shelters gives the dog bed to take home when the dog is adopted. The dog has 
something familiar with him in his new home.  Now doesn’t that just give you a “warm fuzzy” and 
make you smile!  Get cracking ladies and sew up a dog bed!  “Sew many dogs, sew little time.”  
Okay, okay…dumb….but you get the point! 
 
 
Tawnya and Maureen 
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 In just 2 short months (November), we will be electing our Executive Board members for 
2016!   The executive board consists of President, 1st & 2nd VP’s, Secretary, Treasurer, & Ways & 
Means.  All board members are volunteers and there are approximately 36 positions to be filled in 
total!    

  At the September 9th meeting, I will have a sign up board and information (job descrip-
tions) on all of the positions.   Some positions may be held by more than 1 member, so think about 
signing up with a friend.    Many of these jobs can be done only at meetings, and others require 
more time at home but can be worked in to your own schedule.     

  If you have never held a job in the guild, I highly recommend it as a way to meet new 
friends and learn new skills.  Speaking from experience, I have learned many new computer skills, 
new quilting skills & ideas and most importantly, made many of my best friends by working in quilt 
guilds.   

 Our previous boards have worked hard to make sure that job descriptions and user manuals 
are available for each job.   There is also always help available from other board members….our 
guild is outstanding due to the cooperative, helpful & giving spirits of our members.   Guilds need 
new members and changing board members to grow with new ideas and more opportunity for all 
members. 

  Please think about what you can offer to keep our guild strong and outstanding:  
willingness to help, skills, time, or new ideas……and see me & the sign up board in 
September!       

 

Cheri McDowell, Parliamentarian  

 

 

If anyone has a block they made for 
Shirley's President’s quilt, please bring it 
to September guild meeting…..absolute 
last date!   Thank you for participating & 
look for quilt presentation in November. 
  

Cheri McDowell, Past President 

FINAL CALL FOR BLOCKS:  

2016 BOARD ELECTIONS 



 
 

Harvest of Quilts - Quilt Show 
Presented by Flying Geese Quilters Guild 

September 26 & 27, 2015 
 

The Flying Geese Quilters Guild presents its quilt show, "A Harvest of 

Quilts" (http://www.HarvestOfQuilts.com) on Saturday, September 26, 

2015, 10 a.m. - 4 p.m. & Sunday, September 27, 2015 10 a.m. - 3:30 

p.m. at SOKA University in Aliso Viejo, California. Over 300 traditional 

and non-traditional style quilts will be on display.  It brings together the 

"best of the best" in quiltmaking, with aisles of displays, retail exhibits, 

craft boutique, antique quilts display and a live quilt auction at 2 p.m. 

Of Interest—September 2015 
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Forms are available on the Website 
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To advertise In this Wonderful Newsletter, 

Please contact Julie Nims  
 

juliesews2@msn.com 
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I’d Rather Be Quilt’ n  
12 Years Long-Arm Machine Quilting  

Professional Quality Work @ Affordable Prices  
Custom/Pantographs  

Pantographs Quilted Edge to Edge  
Large Pattern & Thread Selection  

Quilter’s Dream Battings (100% Cotton, 70/30, poly, wool)  
Warm & Natural Batting  
Smoke-Free Environment  

Ruth A. O’Neill  

951-699-4887 Temecula  

Please Support Our Advertisers 



Mission Statement 

Our Guild was formed in 1990 and is a non-profit organization.  

The purpose of our Guild is to promote cooperation and the  

exchange of ideas among those persons interested in or  

engaged in quilting and to further the education and  

skill levels of our members. 

Our Meeting Location 

 

Community  

Recreation Center  

at 30875 Rancho Vista 

Rd. Temecula 

 

Exit the 15 Freeway at 

Rancho California Road 

and go east. Go to Ynez 

Road and turn right. Go to 

Rancho Vista Road and 

turn left. It is 

approximately 1 ½ miles & 

on the right-hand side.  

 

Meetings are the second 

Tuesday at 7 p.m. 

Social Time 6:30 PM  

All sewers welcome. 

 

 Don’t forget your 

Charm Squares 

 
 

 Got news?  Bring it 

to your editor! 
 
 

 Retreaters:  Bring a 

Payment Installment 

 

 Looking ahead:  Oc-

tober Annual Quilt 

Show 
 

 

Reminders: 

 

 Meeting Sept. 8 
 
 

 

 Bring Block Of 

Month blocks for 

June, July, August 

& September. 

 

 

 Bring US Vets    

donation. 

 

 

 

 

 Get your articles in 

no later than the 

20th of each month. 
 
 

 Board Meeting -  

Monday, Sept. 14  

at Moore’s Sewing  

Center  

 

PMB 435 

27475 Ynez Road 

Temecula, CA 92591 

http://www. 
valleyofthemistquilters

.com/ 

Please deliver promptly to: 
Valley of the Mist 

Quilters 


